

September 13, 2001


A Public Hearing of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, September 13, 2001, at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, New York at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT:
Dick Dehm, Chair



Phil Mattaro



Don Thorp

ABSENT:
Kevin Wright

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS: Liz Sciortino and 3 residents.

Minutes were taken by Mary Fletcher.

Mr. Dehm called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

ROBISON PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. and Mrs. Michael Robison, owners of property located at 160 Langpap Road, Honeoye Falls, NY, bearing Tax Account Number 230.04-1-25, which is located in an RA-1 zone, came before the Board requesting an area variance permitting the erection of an accessory building of approximately 1,408 square feet instead of the 400 square feet set by the Ordinance of the Town of Mendon.

Mr. Dehm stated that the Affidavit of Posting of the Sign was in the file.  Mr. Jones had Mrs. Robison correct and initial on the Affidavit the date the sign was posted.  Mr. Dehm stated the Notice of the Public Hearing was in the file and stated this was exempt from submission to the County.

Mr. Jones stated the Robisons have started to construct a garage on the site.  He stated that the Robisons intend to place stalls in the structure if and when the variance is granted.  Mr. Jones stated that the Robisons have two options.  He stated that there is a proposal to change the ordinance eliminating the need for this variance, and if the Robisons can wait, and the ordinance is changed, this variance may not be necessary.  Mr. Jones stated the second option would be that the Robisons could proceed with this application.  

Mr. Dehm stated that the lumber was delivered and the footers were in before the CEO saw the structure.  Mrs. Robison stated that the lumber was delivered in July, and when they realized they needed a variance for the barn, they decided to proceed with the garage.  Mr. Robison stated that when the excavation was done, they were unaware that the ordinance had changed.  A discussion followed regarding the time frame of events and the options.  

Mr. and Mrs. Robison asked that the Board table their application until the Town Board has a public hearing and votes on the proposed change of Chapter 200 and, if this change is passed, the Robisons will withdraw their application and, if not, they will amend their application.

MOTION

Mr. Dehm moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to accept the Robison’s request to table their application.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye.

MINUTES

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Mattaro, to approve, as written, the minutes of the July 26, 2001 meeting.

APPROVED

Mr. Dehm – aye; Mr. Mattaro – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye.

DISCUSSION

Mr. Dehm stated that the Town Board has approved the ZBA’s recommendation for a $100 fee for an interpretation.

Mr. Dehm stated that a proposed change to the accessory structure language in Chapter 200 will be going before the Town Board.

Mr. Dehm stated that he had received a letter from Ron Brand regarding a filing system to allow for tracking of open space by the ECB.  Mr. Dehm stated he had received a letter from the ZBA secretary regarding Mr. Brand’s letter.  A discussion followed.  Mr. Dehm stated that the Board concurs with the recommendations of the Secretary’s letter to use tax account numbers to track the properties.

Mr. Dehm welcomed Ms. Sciortino to the ZBA.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Mary Fletcher, Secretary
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